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The Hennys’, Middleton & Twinstead Parish Council
      MINUTES of the ANNUAL MEETING held on 18th MAY 2015 in HENNY PARISH ROOM

Present:
Parish Cllr A Scattergood (Chairman item 1)
D Holland (Chairman items 2 – 21)

R Barnes, T Humphreys, A Smart, M Cracknell, J Symonds
1.   2015/16  Election of Chairman 



Cllr Scattergood asked for nominations for a chairman for 2015/16.


Cllr Barnes proposed Cllr Holland, Cllr Smart proposed Cllr Humphreys.

Cllrs unanimously voted in favour of Cllr Holland.
It was resolved that David Holland was elected as Chairman.  The Declaration of Acceptance of
Office was signed.

Declarations of Acceptance of Office were received from all Cllrs present, including Cllr Manby.

2.  2015/16  Apologies for absence

Apologies from Cllr R Manby were accepted (on holiday).


District Cllr David Finch had also sent apologies.
3.  2015/16  Election of Vice Chairman 
Cllr Scattergood proposed Tim Humphreys as Vice Chair for 2015/16, seconded by
Cllr Hughes and unanimously agreed.

It was resolved that Tim Humphreys was elected as Vice-Chairman.
4.  2015/16  To decide on whether to co-opt to fill the Twinstead Vacancy
Cllr Holland proposed that the PC co-opt to fill the vacancy, seconded by Cllr Scattergood and
 unanimously agreed.
5.  2015/16  To co-opt to fill Twinstead Vacancy
Cllr Humphreys proposed Alan Smart be co-opted to fill the Twinstead vacancy, seconded
by Cllr Barnes and unanimously agreed.
There were no other nominations.  The Declaration of Acceptance of Office was signed.
6.  2015/16  Declarations of Interest
Cllr Scattergood declared a non pecuniary interest in planning, his wife being chair of BDC planning
committee.
Cllrs Cracknell, Barnes, Smart, Humphreys, Holland declared a non pecuniary interest on matters relating to planning, as District Cllr Wendy Scattergood was personally known to them.
Registers of Interest were received from Cllrs Holland, Symonds and Manby.  There is a deadline
of 1st June for all Registers to be received at BDC.
7.  2015/16  To appoint Representatives and Responsble Members 
The following appointments were made:


Highways




T Humphreys

Planning




A Scattergood

Responsible Financial Cllr


T Humphreys

Parish Paths/PROW   & Tree Warden  
Henny’s
M Cracknell






Middleton
R E Manby







Twinstead
R Barnes
8.  2015/16  To authorise payment of subscriptions/donations/fees 2015/16
Cllr Holland spoke of the benefits of extending the AONB and supporting the Dedham Vale (AONB) & Stour Valley Project.  While there was no provision listed on Appendix D, he wished to propose making a donation at a later date.
Cllr Scattergood declared a non pecuniary interest as his wife was on the DV (AONB) & SVP committee, representing Stour Valley South.

This item will go on the agenda for a future meeting and Cllr Holland will prepare some information ready for the meeting.  It was suggested asking Robert Erith along to a future meeting to give his view as a farmer. 
Cllr Scattergood proposed the the payments listed be approved, seconded by Cllr Barnes and
unanimously agreed.
9.  2015/16  Public Speaking

There were no members of puplic present.
10. 2015/16  Approval of minutes of March meeting
Cllr Scattergood proposed the minutes were accepted as an accurate record, seconded
by Cllr Barnes and unanimously agreed.
11. 2015/16  Clerks Report
Risk Assessment
Twinstead Cllrs reported that there was no need for any work on the trees at
Twinstead Green.  Cllr Smart has put up notices that had fallen down.
IT back up
The Clerk will continue saving documents on a DVD and give to the Chairman at each meeting. 
12. 2015/16  Highways/PROW maintenance

The 50mph sign at Twinstead is still down.

Cllr Scattergood has sent off maps and photos showing all defects.


Cllr Barnes has reported several pot holes.


(District Cllr Wendy Scattergood joined the meeting)
13. 2015/16 Planning
Cllr Humphreys reported that the Historic Buildings advisor had commented on the size of the proposed annex on the Walnut Tree Cottage application.

15/00555/FUL - Sandal, Middleton – the reply to this application will be decided by email.
14.  2015/16  Parish Council Insurance
The Clerk advised that we are into the second year of a three year agreement and there are no
changes to the schedule.  Cllr Scattergood proposed the insurance fee be paid, seconded by Cllr Smart and unanimously agreed.
15.  2015/16  Pension Scheme
Cllr Barnes advised that the letter received was a non compliance letter and was not legally binding.
 All Cllrs agreed that the Clerk would be the nominated person to receive further correspondence.
16.  2015/16  Twinstead Pump & notice board
Cllr Holland had contacted Mr Matthams, chairman of the Twinstead Village Improvement Society, 
regarding the two quotes received for repair work.  He confirmed that the TVIS will pay half of the
cost of whichever quote is accepted.  Cllr Holland proposed that the PC accept the lesser amount quoted; all Cllrs agreed.  The Clerk will write to Mr Matthams to advise that the PC prefers the lower of the two estimates and ask that they let us know if this is agreed.
17.  2015/16  To consider correspondence received/matters for report
Website
Cllr Humphreys reported that he had registered with Essex infolink and the next stage
is to open it in our name.  Due to the Transparency Code we now have to publish our minutes within four weeks.  Cllr Holland proposed that in future the minutes be sent round approximately two weeks after the PC meeting, via email and agreed by email; no reply will be taken as an approval. This proposal was seconded by Cllr Cracknell and unanimously agreed.
Police meeting, 26th June, Gt Yeldham
Cllr Holland is intending to go to this meeting.
BDC training on Code of Conduct & Register of Interests
Cllrs Humphreys, Holland and Symonds will attend the training.
PC vacancies
 Anthony Lyster is intending to stand for election for Little Henny; an advert will be put in the parish magazine for the Middleton vacancy.
18.  2015/16  Parish Council audit Y/E 31/03/15

Internal Audit report

The Chairman read out the report, which recommended that the accounts be accepted.


Annual Accounts 2014/15

The accounts and supporting statement were agreed and signed.


Section 1 of the Annual return was agreed and signed.


Section 2, Annual Governance Statement was agreed and signed.


Shares

Cllrs agreed that the PC continue to keep the shares for the coming year.
19.  2015/16  Accounts for payment

Cllr Scattergood proposed the payments listed be approved, seconded by Cllr Barnes and 

unanimously agreed.
20.  2015/16  Items for the next agenda

To invite Robert Erith to a future meeting to talk about the AONB – two dates to be given.

21.  2015/16  District Councillor’s report

District Cllr Wendy Scattergood reported that she now has 10 villages to attend meetings of and
asked to negotiate a time slot with the Clerk.  A planning training evening is being arranged by BDC and she advised that this should be attended to give Cllrs a better idea of how to respond to applications.

Cllr Scattergood advised of the solar farm application 15/00026/NMA, which showed the correction
of an error on the original plans.
Her roles include being vice chairman of the Local Plan, chairman of the planning committee and a
committee member of the DV (AONB) & SVP.

22.  2015/16 to fix the date of the next meeting
The next Parish Council meetings were agreed as July 13th at Henny Parish Room and
September 14th at Twinstead village hall.  
The meeting closed at 8.35pm.


.......................................
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Chairman
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